


ÅOrange County used the World Health Organization 

(http://www.who.int/ageing/projects/age-friendly-cities-communities/en/) and AARP 

(http://www.aarp.org/livable-communities/network-age-friendly-communities/info-

2014/an-introduction.html) Age-Friendly Communities initiative as the framework 

for the 2017-2022 Master Aging Plan. 



Å In 2006, the World Health Organization launched itôs Age-Friendly Cities and 

Communities Program in an effort to help cities prepare for a rapidly aging 

population.  

Å Older adults and service providers in 35 cities from all continents 

participated in focus groups to help inform the initiative. 

Å AARP is the U.S. affiliate of this WHO program and is heading up the initiative 

here.  

Å Both WHO and AARP have created networks of age-friendly communities that 

cities can join to learn from each other.  

Å Orange County was the first county in North Carolina to join the AARP 

network!  

Å Since then, Mecklenburg, Wake, and New Hanover Counties have 

joined the national Age-Friendly Community Network.  

Å Matthews, NC was the first city in North Carolina to become an Age-

Friendly City.  



Å WHO and AARP focus on 8 topic areas that comprise a communityôs age-

friendliness. These include: outdoor spaces and buildings, transportation, 

housing, social participation, respect and social inclusion, civic participation 

and employment, communication and information, and community support and 

health services. 

Å AARP also scores communities using a livability index 

(http://livabilityindex.aarp.org/search) using similar metrics.  

Å You can look at scores on each domain by county, city, even zipcode!  

Å Additionally, WHO created checklists of essential features as part of its earlier 

research that communities can use when thinking about what would be 

ñexemplaryò in each domain. 

(http://www.who.int/ageing/publications/Age_friendly_cities_checklist.pdf) 

http://livabilityindex.aarp.org/search




Å The Orange County Department on Aging (OCDOA) creates the Master Aging 

Plan as part of its strategic planning process every 5 years.  

Å The purpose of the plan is to outline anticipated need for the countyôs aging 

population and to facilitate cooperation among county, town, and local health 

and community support providers to meet these growing demands.  

Å It is a work plan that the OCDOA uses throughout the 5 years and refers to 

regularly.  

Å The process is driven by the community. Community members are included in 

the needs assessment and are present in the work groups.  

Å Once the work groups create the MAP, it is accepted by the Board of County 

Commissioners for implementation. 

Å Once implementation begins, OCDOA staff report implementation progress to 

the Orange County Advisory Board on Aging quarterly and to members of the 

MAP Steering Committee annually. 





Summer and Fall of 2016 







Å 1,006 people opened the survey with the intent to respond. 860 were Orange 

County residents.  

Å 85% completion rate.  

Å 73% urban, 27% rural ï representative of the population of Orange County. 

Å Age ï normal distribution, with the most representation in 65-74 year-old 

range. 

Å Income category ï most represented income category was $25,000-$50,000 

per household per year. 






